OSURA BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

Cascade Hall Conference Room  

Friday, May 4, 2012

Present:  Sue Borden, David Chilcote, Carroll DeKock, Erin Haynes Carol Kronstad, Jim Krueger, Tom McClintock Gerry Olson (recorder), Helen Polensek, Susan Poole, Mary Ann Roberts, Kate Sanders, Tom Savage, Terri Tower (presiding)

Absent: Gideon Alegado, John Block
Special Guest:  Steve Clark, University Relations and Marketing
Steve Clark shared University goals with Board members, emphasizing the need for unity in action. He also shared key background data used to develop priorities. The end result: “Making students successful is what OSU does”. Research firms have found that 71% of OSU students work in their degree area.  In addition, the average, mid-career income of OSU graduates is $87,000 – higher than the norm. Yet, OSU students don’t value their degrees as highly as our neighbor university to the south.  Some implications are to continue to recruit a high achieving, diverse student body; inspire parents, students, faculty, investors, & alums with the capacity of OSU to improve lives and build communities; find ways to rebuild student pride – perhaps through great mentor/faculty experiences; brand OSU as a great place for Public Health – enhancing human health and wellness in ways that rival medical schools; and create awareness of and support for OSU in the Portland metro area.  OSU will also celebrate the 150th year of the Morrill Act this year, in collaboration with the Smithsonian.  his will include the history OSU as a Land-Grant institution, and project into the future. Steve challenged OSURA to think about the idea of connecting back to our alums to increase pride in OSU degrees. How can OSURA members help with this – rebuilding the sense of connection and pride?
Steve addressed OSU’s response to community concerns about planned growth in student population. The City Collaboration Project has committees working on community livability issues, including policies and practices related to student conduct, housing, and parking issues. Good communication is key. 
Approval of Minutes of the April 6 meeting -- Susan Poole moved, and Tom Savage seconded the motion to approve the minutes as corrected. (Correction: in Old Business, #1: Carol Kronstad is on the nominating committee, not Carroll DeKock.)  Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report -- Carroll DeKock distributed the Annual Summary of Income & Expenditures. It was agreed to keep the summary brief, but that additional detail could be provided orally at the Annual Meeting in response to questions. It was noted that the Board has the power to make decisions relative to the Scholarship Endowment, as interpreted from the By-Laws and by virtue of a member-elected board that acts on behalf of its members.  
OLD BUSINESS

(1)  Scholarship Endowment – Jim Krueger, Tom Savage, and Susan Poole met with Jennifer Milburn concerning the Scholarship Endowment contract.  Jim later reviewed the draft and noted that revisions are underway. The draft should be ready prior to the annual meeting. Jim shared the wording of the draft contract with board members.  Discussion centered on issues if, in the future, OSURA is not able to function as the scholarship selection group. One suggestion was to identify the scholarship as specifically for undergraduates. OSURA will continue to set the criteria for scholarship selection annually, while the contract will specify criteria for a Foundation Appointed Selection Group if that becomes necessary in the future. 
         



(2)  Judith Horstman Speaking Engagement (Healthy Aging Brain, Healthy Aging) -- Terri Tower, Jim Krueger, and Tom Savage met as a committee to set up tentative arrangements for this event.  November 1st or 2nd were identified as good dates, both for Judith and the campus schedule. Judith agreed to a $1,000 fee, perhaps with additional expenses to be added. The venue is tentatively identified as an evening meeting in the Engineering Auditorium of LaSells Stewart Center. They are also working with Karen Hooker to possibly set up a scientific writing workshop for faculty and/or students. This can be an excellent public relations effort for OSURA. The Board approved the parameters as set forth, with more details to be worked out.  
(3)  Annual Meeting, May 9-- Terri Tower distributed a draft agenda and ballot for the Annual Meeting.  Minor adjustments were made in timing, detail, and order. Susan Poole will present the nominations for Board Directors. Carol Kronstad will serve as backup to assure the slate is placed in nomination, especially if nominations are made from the floor. Jim Krueger suggested that Board members come early to welcome members.  
(4)  Scholarship Award Selections
 -- Tom Savage brief identified the scholarship winners. There were  71 applicants this year, compared to 35 last year,  and there was a good mix of majors and class standing, with GPAs generally over 3.4.(only 12 below that).  He noted that, in a number of cases, the letters of recommendation were weak or non-existent.  He then distributed a revised Scholarship Application Information sheet to correct noted problems. Tom McClintock moved, and Carroll DeKock seconded the motion to approve the changes as presented. The motion carried.
(5)  Fall Kick-Off and Golf Tournament –Carol Kronstad presented the thinking of the Golf Committee on the Fall event. There was some split on a “golf only” event versus a combined golf and Fall OSURA Kick-off.  The majority of attendees have been those interested in golf and a program focusing on golfing interests.  Jim Krueger recommended we let the golf committee focus only on golf, and not include games as was done last year. The consensus of the Board was to not combine a “Fall Kick-Off” with the golf tournament.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS  

*  Membership – No report
* Communication/Newsletter – Erin Haynes thanked those who submitted articles, and asked Board members to suggest a good topic for a feature story in the next issue. He has received high praise on this issue featuring Carroll DeKock.  He also praised Kate Sanders for her work on this issue! The next Newsletter is targeted for mid-August.
· Program -- Helen Polensek reported a successful trip to Evergreen, and announced that The Bard in the Quad event will take place in mid-August, with a specific date to be decided.
* Golf
-- report noted above
 
· Scholarship
 -- report noted above
· Volunteer
-- Sue Borden reminded the Board that “campus clean-up” will be Friday, June 15th, from 2:00 – 4:00 pm. Parking permits will be purchased for those who need them. 
· Staff Report
 -- no report
NEW BUSINESS

(1)  Budget Committee – (State Account Expenditures):  Kate Sanders reviewed needs in the University Events office that support OSURA. Carroll DeKock moved that OSURA allocate $1,000 to $1,500 from this year’s budget to purchase a computer, and $50 per month annually to sponsor a computer support system. David Chilcote seconded the motion, and it carried unanimously.
(2)   Upcoming Board Meetings -- 
Jim Krueger noted the June 1st meeting, and suggested that a retreat be scheduled for later in June. This could be a morning get-together when we spend time getting acquainted and focus on topics & issues broader than dealt with at regular meetings. It was also suggested that we consider an alternate day, perhaps Thursday, for our regular meetings. 
The meeting was adjourned @ 12:00 noon. 
2011-12 MEETINGS - FIRST FRIDAYS, 10 am - 12 noon, Cascade Hall Conference Room.   June 1.  Annual Meeting Wednesday May 9.  Fall Golf Tournament Tuesday Sept 11, 2012.

